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REPLY TO THE ATTENTION OF:

LU-9J

CERTIFIED MAIL: 7001 0320 0006 1468 2677
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Mr. David Gunnarson

Chemical and Environmental Programs
Lockheed Martin Corporation

9500 Godwin Drive

Manassas, Virginia 20110

RE: Risk-Based PCB Cleanup Approval
1210 Massillon Road, Akron, Ohio 44315

Dear Mr. Gunnarson:

United States Environmental Protection Agency have completed our review of your
Haley’s Run Remediation Certification Report dated February 2, 2010 and Haley’s Run
Restoration Report dated August 2, 2010, for a risk-based cleanup under 40 CFR 761.61(c)
for the soil/sediment contamination in Haley’s Ditch, which originated from the Lockheed
Martin Corporation property 1210 Massillon Road in Akron, Ohio. Based on our review,
your reports are hereby approved.

Please note, that this approval does not preclude us from requiring further action in the
future if we obtain any information indicating that such action is needed to protect human
health or the environment. Nothing in this letter shall be interpreted as prohibiting us from
taking any actions necessary to protect human health and the environment, including
ordering additional corrective action if necessary. If you have any questions, please contact
me by e-mail at nordine.john@epa.gov or by telephone at (312) 353-1243.

Sincerely,

ohn Nordine
Geologist
Land and Chemicals Division

cc: Ms. Vanessa Steigerwald Dick, PH.D., OEPA
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